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4. A copy of the DHBs priority assessment protocol (I understand the name of this protocol 

varies between DHBs) relating to cancer, for each tumour stream. 
 
NMH is involved with various cancer initiatives under the national cancer programme, including 
that for priority assessment and treatment as outlined below. 
 
National Tumour Standards 
Provisional tumour specific standards inform DHB improvements for service delivery and clinical 
practice.  The Ministry of Health is currently working alongside the sector to replace the 
provisional tumour standards with a new Standard of care for people affected by cancer.  Copies 
of standards, by tumour type, can be viewed and downloaded on the Ministry of Health website: 
https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/national-cancer-
programme/cancer-initiatives/review-national-tumour-standards 
 
Faster Cancer Treatment 
The Ministry introduced FCT indicators requiring district health boards to collect standardised 
information on patients who had been referred urgently with a high suspicion of cancer. 
 31 day indicator – patients with a confirmed cancer diagnosis receive their first cancer 

treatment (or other management) within 31 days of a decision to treat 
 62 day indicator – patients referred urgently with a high suspicion of cancer receive their 

first treatment (or other management) within 62 days of the referral being received by the 
hospital 

Further information about these indicators is available on the Ministry of Health website: 
https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/national-cancer-
programme/cancer-initiatives/faster-cancer-treatment  
 
 
This response has been provided under the Official Information Act 1982.  You have the right 
to seek an investigation by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a 
complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or free phone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you have any questions about this decision please feel free to email our OIA Coordinator 
OIArequest@nmdhb.govt.nz 
 
Please note that this letter (with your personal information removed), or an edited version of this 
letter, may be published on the Nelson Marlborough Health website. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Dr Peter Bramley 
Chief Executive 
 
cc: Ministry of Health via email: SectorOIAs@moh.govt.nz 




